
Summer league is over but 
preseason is starting! 

After the wettest summer league known to man, it’s a wrap! But 
what is around the corner? 

It’s probably one of the wettest summer leagues we have ever seen as a club, 
with many divisions being cut short of games and others finishing weeks after 
they were meant to. There have been a lot of highs through this season with 
3 teams winning their respective divisions. Not a single team finishing at the 
bottom of their divisions. Some of those goal differences need to be noted 
too, well done to you all. And of course a big thank you for all the support 
from parents, family and friends at each game, thank you to players 
supporting other teams and of course our club coaches, Sue, Gill and Laura.  

Preseason has already begun for our seniors. Training is every Thursday night 
from 6:30-8:30 (light depending) on the outdoor courts. Juniors will be 
returning on Tuesday 20th August 6-8 on the outdoor courts. Each session is 
£4, payable on the night. As of September both sessions will move indoors 
and training will resume as normal (you will be told at the last training 
session or via email, of training timings) 
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Easy fundraising  
https://
www.easyfundraising
.org.uk/causes/
thetfordnc/ 

Our Breckland 
Lottery 
https://
www.ourbrecklandlo
ttery.co.uk/support/
thetford-netball-club 

Team C express 
logistics Ltd  
https://
www.teamc.co.uk/ 

SilverFX 
https://
www.silverfx.co.uk/
category/sports-
clubs/thetford-
netball-club/
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FINISHED 1ST PLACE 
IN THE PAUL’S WEST 
SUFFOLK SUMMER 

LEAGUE 
I’d like to Thank Sue 

for giving me the 
opportunity at 

being captain for 
the under 12’s. We 
have played so well 
this summer season 

and just liked 
seeing each other 

and making sure we 
were all happy and 

enjoying and it 
payed off by 

winning our league. 
We have all grown 
in confidence and I 
love playing netball 

even more. 

Abby Clements

U12’s

FINISHED 1ST IN THE 
ZENA’S WEST 

SUFFOLK SUMMER 
LEAGUE 

The U14A team 
have had a great 

season and all 
members of the 

team have worked 
really hard. We 

gelled as a team 
early on and made 
sure we listened to 

each other and 
definitely to our 
coach! We won 

every match that 
we played but 

kept working to 
get more goals 
even though we 
knew we were in 

the lead! 

Sophie Peace

U14A

FINISHED 7TH IN THE 
ZENA’S WEST 

SUFFOLK SUMMER 
LEAGUE 

This has been the first 
season to have a 

second under 14 team 
in the league. The girls 

went out as under  
dogs. They did not 

disappoint. They won 
their first game of the 

season and this 
completely changed 
their mindsets. We 
played against a 

Haverhill team and they 
lost the first half of the 

game, only to pull it 
back to a draw at full 

time. The girls built on 
their personal games 
and took everything 

that was asked of them 
into their games. This 
had huge positives on 

the team.  I am so 
proud of them. 

Laura Denniss

U14B
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FINISHED 1ST IN 
DIVISION 6 OF THE 

WEST SUFFOLK 
SUMMER LEAGUE 

The E Team have had a 
very strong season this 

year, managing to place 
first in the division six 

league. We had a real mix 
of players and as captain 
it was a pleasure to watch 
them progress and bond 
as a team. As shooters we 

had myself, Jan and 
Carmen. Jannine 

improved massively over 
the season and is quickly 

becoming a confident 
shooter. In centre court 

Hannah, Sue and Natasha 
carried the ball back and 

forth, with the help of 
Brannan who was a true 

asset to the team and also 
stepped up as a defender. 

Heidi and Izzy worked 
well together as a unit in 
defence managing to get 

many turn overs. The 
team faced some tough 

competition such as 
Breckland but we were 

determined not to give up 
and this resulted in our six 

wins in a row.  

Georgia Mason

E
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FINISHED 3RD PLACE 
IN DIVISION 5 OF THE 

WEST SUFFOLK 
SUMMER LEAGUE 

No match report 
submitted

FINISHED 3RD IN 
DIVISION 1 OF THE 

WEST SUFFOLK 
SUMMER LEAGUE 

This season seen the A 
team go out with more 
new recruits. We lost 

our captain and 
experienced shoot 

Charlotte, due to work 
commitments. 

Fortunately it didn’t 
take us long to settle as 

a team.  

We can take positives 
from this season and 

put into our respective 
games for the winter. 
We have to remind 

ourselves even if we go 
a few goals down that 

the game isn’t over and 
we can turn it around. 

Think the highlight for 
many of us was beating 
Suffolk Police, I might 
just add we were the 

only team to do this in 
the summer league 😜 . 

Thanks for making my 
first season as A team 

captain as enjoyable as 
it has been.  

Laura Denniss 

FINISHED 5TH PLACE 
IN DIVISION 2 OF THE 

WEST SUFFOLK 
SUMMER LEAGUE 

This season has seen the B’s 
have have some excellent 

games where we out classed 
teams, had some losses and 

had others that were too 
close for comfort that we 
made unnecessarily hard 

work for ourselves. However 
on the whole we grew 

stronger as a team towards 
the end winning our last few 
and managing to keep our 
position in the division! At 

the end we were implicating 
tactics that allowed for a 

much more strategic game! 
Overall a good season which 
saw many players gain more 

experience, skills and 
become overall stronger 
players with a great team 

bond and report at the end 
of it all. I have loved playing 

with them they are all the 
most incredible bunch of 

girls and we have always had 
fun along the way. Not 

loosing sight that we all need 
to enjoy the game just take 

from things that we can learn 
from, do better with and go 
back stronger prepared for! 

Zara Veasey

FINISHED 4TH PLACE 
IN DIVISION 6 OF THE 

WEST SUFFOLK 
SUMMER LEAGUE 

The D team had an 
amazing start. 
Beginning the 

season with winning 
55-8 against Jubilee 
Jays. Our luck and 
skill secured us a 

couple wins. 
Unfortunately we 

didn’t come out on 
top this season, but 
as the captain I can 
say that I am proud 
of the girls for not 

only trying their 
hardest during 

every game, but not 
letting losses get in 

the way. 

Weronika Osmalek

C AD B
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AGM and Presentation Evening

We will be holding the AGM and Presentation as usual, on the same evening. It is important that 
ALL club members are present. This is your chance to give your input into our club. There will be 
opportunities to join the committee for seniors and juniors (jobs listed below) you can request a job 
description from thetfordnetball@gmail.com and be ready to volunteer your services at the AGM. 

After the AGM we will be holding our Presentation Evening and celebrating each other’s 
achievements. As well as junior members receiving their Club Colours we look forward to 
presenting awards and trophies to our members who have been voted for by their team mates or 
chosen by Captains/Coaches.. This is a great opportunity for the whole club to come together and 
we look forward to seeing you there.

Thursday 5th September 2019 

6:30 til 8:30 

Thetford Academy

CAPS 
Secretary 

Club 
Volunteer 

Fixtures 
Secretary  

Fundraising 
Officers Junior 

Coordinator 2 x Junior 
Reps 

New Person 
Reps 

Publicity 
Officer 

Social 
Secretary 

Newsletter 
coordinator 

Club kit 
coordinator 

Website 
officer 

mailto:thetfordnetball@gmail.com
mailto:thetfordnetball@gmail.com
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As you should all now be aware England Netball have changed the way members affiliate. 

It is now each member’s personal responsibility to ensure they are affiliated. The club WILL 
NOT be affiliating members. 

You should have all received emails from both England netball and our club secretary, Julie.  You 
were all asked in preparation to login to www.englandnetball.co.uk to check all your contact details, 
including email address are correct.  You can affiliate on this site and make a safe payment. 

If you do not affiliate, you cannot train or play. 

If you need anymore help, please contact Julie via email at thetfordnetball@gmail.com 

2019 AFFILIATION PROCESS
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Kit
As you are all aware, we have had a 
problem with the kit that has been 
ordered. Unfortunately when washed the 
jacket, trousers and hoody had colours 
run and discolour.  

We are currently in talks with the 
company who supplied the kit. Please 
know that we are doing everything we 
can to resolve these problems and will of 
course keep you all up to date.  

Unfortunately the process is taking 
longer than we hoped and as a 
committee we are as frustrated as you.  

Please bare with us.

Thank you 
Thankyou to everyone who has 
purchased tickets for the Breckland 
lottery scheme. To date, we have raised a 
whopping £847 for the club. We have 
had 2 x £250 winners and 12 x £25 
winners. If you haven’t already signed 
up, now is the time to do it. You could 
win yourself up to £25,000! 

Thank you to everyone who has used 
easy fundraising too. This easy app 
allows you to raise free money for the 
club when you shop. This season we 
have raised a massive £218. 

You should notice the new equipment 
such as the crazy catches, bought from 
funds raised for the club.  

mailto:thetfordnetball@gmail.com
mailto:thetfordnetball@gmail.com
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Please speak with our 
Umpiring Secretary 

Philippa James who can 
help and guide you

Become an 
umpire Coaching courses can 

be found at https://
www.englandnetball.c
o.uk/netball-finder/
category/coaching/ 

Please speak with our 
Head Coach Sue 
Collins about this 

opportunity 

Become a 
coach

Ever wondered how to get involved with 
your club? Do you want to make a 

difference and give back to the sport we 
love? 

There are many ways in which you can help support our club. From using the easyfundraising 
page when shopping online, playing the our Breckland lottery, attending events, becoming a 
coach or umpire, or even opting to join the committee. If you can help in anyway, please 
contact a current member of the committee to discuss with.
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